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Michelle King - Headteacher 

 

Welcome to this Weeks Newsletter!  
As we come to the end of a busy half term, I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to you for your 

ongoing support. Your partnership and commitment to your child's education plays a crucial role in our 

school community's success. 

This half term, we’ve seen some amazing work from our students, welcomed some fantastic visitors into 

school to work with them, and have already seen some powerful trips go out. We’ve also been working 

hard to improve uniform standards; while we’re making good progress, there’s still some way to go with 

a few students. Your support in ensuring your child adheres to the uniform policy is greatly appreciated. 

As we head into the two-week break, we wish you and your family a restful and enjoyable holiday. We 

look forward to welcoming everyone back, refreshed and ready. 

Enjoy the break 



Half Term and PD Day 

 

Just a reminder that school is closed Friday 18th October, 2024 for a Staff PD Day and in line with The 

Marches we have a two week holiday. 

Students and staff return on Monday 4th November, 2024. 



Auditions Information 

 

Ever wanted to be part of a show  .... now is your chance! 
Audition packs have been emailed to all students for our school show "Footloose".  

The auditions for main parts are being held on Monday 4th November and Wednesday 6th November 

afterschool in the Drama Studio.  

However the show is not just about the main parts and cannot run without the chorus roles / ensemble / 

back stage / set designers / scene changes so if any of those parts interest you then read on as you are 

needed! 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Space Week 

WOW! 
Well done to everyone who entered the world space week competition. We had so many fabulous 

entries from posters to cakes to 3D designs. 

It was easy to see that students had really enjoyed themselves making their entries.  

Attached are pictures of a few of them. 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Disneyland Paris  - Year 7 & 8 

 

Thank you to those that joined the Teams presentation for the Disneyland Trip on Wednesday. If you 

were unable to make it please check out the school website to view the powerpoint. Use the link below : 

https://www.idsallschool.org/disneyland-paris-trip-presentation/ 

Please remember the deposit of £60 needs to be in by 10am on Wednesday 6th November, 2024 as this 

will be the close off date and time. If your student does not get a place this will be returned and their 

names will be put onto a waiting list. 

The Great Idsall Bake-Off 

On Thursday 17th October 2024, we held the Great Idsall Bake Off in aid of Breast Cancer, a charity that 

is close to a number of families at Idsall.  

Baked goods and tasty treats were sold at break and lunch in the main hall , and all the money raised will 

be donated to Cancer Research.  

There were so many cakes and treats we couldn't photo them all so below is just a small selection. 

Thank you those of you who baked or bought cakes in, for those of you who bought in money to buy and 

for those of you who helped and supported on the day. 

https://www.idsallschool.org/disneyland-paris-trip-presentation/


A fabulous charity that as a school we are happy to support. 

We raised over £280 (monies still coming in!) 

Totalling over £1000 so far - this is only the 3rd bake sale! 

 

 

 



 

 

 



Sixth Form Taskmaster 

 

Today marked the return of Sixth Form Taskmaster.  Each tutor group was given a pumpkin to look after 

and decorate.  The brief “look after and decorate your pumpkin – you may not carve or cut your 

pumpkin in any way! Bring your pumpkin to the pumpkin party for break time on Thursday 

17th October.”  

And the winners are: 

1st – Garfield 6RST 

2nd – KSI 6JGR 

3rd – Mike Wazowski 6DRE 

4th – Spa Face 6HBA 

5th – The  Evil Peen 6SDU 

6th – The Boo-Rax 6SCO 

7th – 6JDO – Disqualified for carving.  

After last years shenanigans, we are pleased to announce that no pumpkins were kidnapped 



 

 



 

 

 



Topology 

Some of our year 8 students have been using Play-Doh and pasta to make network topologies in 

Computing.  

Students were learning about star, ring and bus topologies and their advantages and disadvantages 

when deciding which network to choose for different scenarios. 

The students said they had a fabulous time doing this and using a different form of learning really helped 

them with their understanding of topologies! 

 



 

 



 

Guinness Book of Records Poetry 

 

 A couple of weeks ago students from year 7 participated in a Guinness World Record attempt for the 

largest live poetry lesson in the WORLD! 

The challenge was to create a poem based on the theme of ‘counting’. 

Below is the link to the poem that was created along with a little bit more information :  

https://childrens.poetryarchive.org/poem/what-counts/ 

https://childrens.poetryarchive.org/poem/what-counts/


Year 9 Football 

 

First round of the Telford Schools Cup saw Idsall away to William Brookes. 

It was a very fast and exciting game with goals aplenty. Huge congratulations to Sian and Ellie who both 

scored 2 goals each! 

Final score ......  Idsall 4 / Williams Brookes 3 (not bad when we were missing our number 1 goalkeeper!) 

Next game is against Ercall in the County Cup after half term.  

Sixth Form Open Evening! 

 



 

We look forward to welcoming you all on Tuesday 5th November for our Open Evening. Idsall sixth 

form has a great reputation for exemplary pastoral care and academic achievements. A small sixth form 

with a big heart, we pride ourselves on providing the best student experience, preparing our young 

people for their next steps. All our students progress on to University, Apprenticeships or Employment 

with training. 

Our Open Evening aims to give you an insight into our sixth form experience. Parents, guardians, and 

students will be given a personal tour from our current sixth form students, as well as a brief welcome 

and introduction from Ms King and Mr Bowler. The evening promises to be informative and engaging. No 

appointment is necessary, please come along and see what fantastic opportunities are available at Idsall 

sixth form. For any further information, please contact one of the sixth form team: 

Head of Sixth Form : Mr A Bowler ashley.bowler@ids.mmat.co.uk 

Deputy Head of Sixth Form : Ms V McMahon vickie.mcmahon@ids.mmat.co.uk 

Sixth Form Student Support Manager : Mrs A Case amy.case@ids.mmat.co.uk 

Following on from this, or if you cannot make this evening, why not book a tour during the school day? 

See the school in action and speak to our present sixth form students, see the facilities in use! 

So, if you are looking towards your future come along and see us. 

 

mailto:Ashley.bowler@ids.mmat.co.uk
mailto:vickiemcmahon@ids.mmat.co.uk
mailto:amy.case@ids.mmat.co.uk


Visit the link for more information : Sixth Form - Idsall School 

 

 

 

https://www.idsallschool.org/sixth-form-main/


 

 

 

 



D of E Weekend 

 

46 students across Year 10 and 11 completed their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award last weekend  - 

Saturday 12th October 2024 to Monday 14th October 2024.  

The students had a practice day Saturday and the assessed expedition Sunday and Monday.  

Over the 3 days, the students walked about 30km carrying rucksacks with all the equipment (tents, 

sleeping bags, cooking stoves) and personal items (clothes/food) required for the entire expedition.  

The students were a credit to the school and did exceptionally well despite the cold, wet and muddy 

conditions they faced.  

Many excelled at map reading and navigation (only a few taking the scenic route!) and a number are 

keen to sign up to complete their Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award!  

A big well done to all involved – Mr Ward and Miss Evans were very proud of the effort made by all 

students. 



 

 

 



Viva Las Vegas! 

 

For those that have expressed an interest in the Geography trip to Las Vegas in the SW USA there is a 

launch evening taking place on Thursday 7th November in the lecture theatre at 6.00 pm. 

The purpose of the visit is to give students a rare opportunity to visit the awe-inspiring geographical 

landscape of the Navada desert, Death Valley, the Hoover Dam and Lake Mead, along with the cultural 

experience of visiting the USA. 

Pupils will travel by air and accommodation will be in a hotel on a full board basis – breakfast and packed 

lunches will be provided by the hotel while evening meals will take place in local restaurants, such as the 

Hard Rock Café. 

If your student wishes to be part of this amazing trip which is in October 2026 please contact Mrs Green 

in room G1 and come along to the evening. This is open to our present year 8 & 9 students only. 



New Co-Chair of Governors  

Idsall School Welcomes Mr. Craig Jones 

 

I am delighted to introduce myself as the new Co-Chair of Governors, working alongside Rob Peters who 

has held the role of Chair at Idsall School for the past 4 years. It is both an honour and a privilege to take 

on this role. Over the coming months, I will gradually assume full responsibility, ensuring a smooth 

transition and continuity. My background spans 22 years of military service, followed by experience as a 

Director of Education for an apprenticeship provider, and now as a training consultant. I look forward to 

applying my skills and knowledge to support the ongoing success of our school. 

Our governing body is made up of a diverse and talented team, each bringing unique strengths to the 

table. I am continually impressed by the unwavering efforts of the Senior Leadership Team and all staff, 

who work tirelessly to ensure that our school not only improves, but consistently reflects our core 

values: Excellence, Integrity, Empathy, Creativity, and Equality. 

I am eager to work closely with school and trust leaders to continue our journey towards excellence. 

Together. 

If you see me at any school events, please feel free to come and say hello - I look forward to meeting you. 



Bonfire Night 

Please Stay Safe! 

 

 



Free School Meal Eligible Students / Family 

 

Vouchers should have now been sent out by Edenred. 
Shropshire Council will be providing funds for 1 week of support; £15 per eligible student over the 

October half term holiday for FSM students.  

Please check your spam/junk email folders. 

PLEASE NOTE:   

• Parents/Carers have 2 MONTHS to redeem their eCodes into a voucher (this has been reduced 

from 3 months). 30 days before expiry, Edenred send out a reminder once a week, 

automatically.  If a parent/carer hasn’t redeemed their eCode in that time, they cannot be 

reissued.   

• The food vouchers are provided to support eligible students during each specific school holiday 

period and should therefore be redeemed by the parent/carer as soon as possible. 

Notices 

• STEM club on Tuesdays is postponed until after half term - it will resume on Tuesday 5th 

November 

• If your student comes home with an item of clothing / books etc that have been accidently 

picked up can you please return it to the school reception  - if you are missing something - please 

see the lost property. 

• Coats / PE kit are often being forgotten, in the canteen / library at break and lunch, it would be a 

good idea if you could put your students name clearly inside somewhere. We can then get it 

returned to the student. 



Trips 

We are presently putting together potential / already in process trips for :  

• Year 7 & 8 - France Disneyland Paris and Paris 

• Year 9 - France and Belgium Battlefields Trip 

• Year 8 & 9 - Las Vegas Geography Trip (see Mrs Green in G3 for more information) 

• Year 10, 11 & 12 - Kenya Expedition (see Mr Pittam for more information) 

What's on 

• Fri 18th Oct : PD Day (School closed to all students) 

• Mon 21st Oct to Fri 1st Nov : Half Term 

• Mon 4 Nov : Back to school for all students 

• Tue 5th Nov : 6th Form Open Evening 

• Thu 7th Nov : Las Vegas Trip Launch in the Lecture Theatre 

• Sat 23rd Nov : Shifnal Lights 

Year 7 Handball - Coming Soon! 

 

Fabulous news for year 7 students who want to try out and learn to play Handball. The session is open to 

everyone who wants to learn to play, learn the rules and everything else you need to know about 

Handball - hopefully we will be able to select some of you to represent the school at tournaments. 



It will be starting on a Friday during session 6 (15.15 - 16.00) and will be run by two of our year 13 

students, Fran and Harvey. Both students have played at national level and have played since they were 

year 7. Mrs Reeve will also be on hand to support. 

So if you want to give it a go, and possibly be a future handball star bring you PE kit and a drink from 

Friday 8th November. Meet at the sports hall. 

Hopefully see you there! 

Child Exploitation in Shropshire 

Are you concerned about changes in your child’s behaviour?  

Have you noticed that they may be feeling under pressure from influences from outside your family 

home?  

Realising that your child could be being exploited can be distressing, but help and support is available. 

 



 



 



 

Prepared for Learning - Uniform 

 

At Idsall School we take pride in everything that we do. This is driven by the high standards and 

expectations of all our students, including school uniform.  

We endeavor to support parents and students by providing temporary uniform, when needed, to ensure 

that learning can take place.  



Students agree to return all borrowed items when they sign out uniform.    

To support us in successfully running the uniform lend shop, please could you ensure that any borrowed 

items that may be at home are returned to the school reception. If items are booked out and are not 

returned, you may be charged for these.   

If we can support in any way in purchasing uniform, please contact your child’s Head of Year. We 

understand how difficult the current climate is but want to support where we can.  

Our goal is simple: everyone in full school uniform every day.   

Shifnal Junior Youth Club 

 

Nothing to do on a Wednesday evening  ....  want to make new friends  .... get out and about in a safe 

environment, then why not give the Shifnal Junior Youth Club a try! 

Held every Wednesday evening at the Trinity Centre, Shifnal 

There are two different groups 

• Shifnal Junior Youth Club - Wednesdays 5.30 - 7.00pm - Open to students in year 6 to year 8 

• Shifnal Senior Youth Club - Wednesday 7.30 - 9.00pm - Open to students year 9+ 

This week - Wednesday 23rd October : (please note, there is no Youth Club on Wednesday 30th 

October) 

Junior Youth Club - Halloween Crafts, Scary Snacks and Goulish Games 

Senior Youth Club - Halloween Crafts, Scary Snacks and Goulish Games 



Follow this link for more information :https://www.shifnaltowncouncil.gov.uk/council_events/shifnal-

junior-youth-club/ 

Shifnal Junior Youth Club | Shifnal Town Council 

Taekwon-Do Classes 

 

Offering Idsall pupils a 10% discount on monthly fees.  

Classes every Wednesday 6-7pm in the main hall.  

Offering two free trial classes. 

https://www.shifnaltowncouncil.gov.uk/council_events/shifnal-junior-youth-club/
https://www.shifnaltowncouncil.gov.uk/council_events/shifnal-junior-youth-club/
https://www.shifnaltowncouncil.gov.uk/council_events/shifnal-junior-youth-club/


Contact us 

 

 

 

Ch 
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